
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
The meeting was held at Massey University, Palmerston North. 
 

ATTENDEES Donald Bailey, Hamish Bradley, Xiang Gui, Gourab Sen Gupta, Richard Harris, 
Steven Le Moan, Murray Milner, Yi Mei, Ken Mercer, Achinthya Perera, Kanwal 
Zaidi, Fangfang Zhang, Mengjie Zhang 

APOLOGIES Ken Baird, Bob Hodgson, Yi Mei, Abhipray Paturkar, Sridhar Pulikanti, Bing Xue 

AGENDA 1) Welcome / Apologies 
2) Minutes of last AGM 
3) Chairs report  
4) Finance report 
5) Elections & Committee 
6) Resolutions 
7) Other business  
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 DISCUSSION ACTION 

2 Minutes of the last AGM 
Moved as accepted (Murray, seconded 
by Donald) 

3 
Chair’s report 

Moved as received (Murray, seconded 
by Richard) 

4 

Finance report 
 
The attached report was distributed prior to the meeting. 
 
Note: We need to remind students who participated in the 
IEEE postgraduate event that they are eligible for a rebate 
on their membership fee. 
 

 
 
Moved as received (Murray, seconded 
by Steven) 

5 

Elections & Committee 
 
The ballot for treasurer and secretary was initiated via IEEE 
vTools. It started Nov 4 and ended Nov 19, 2019. There was 
only one candidate for each role, with the possibility of 
write-in candidates. 
 
As per the results of the ballot: 
Yi Mei is re-elected as section treasurer (22/22 votes).  
Steven Le Moan is re-elected as section treasurer (23/23 
votes). 
 
Other changes in the committee: 
- Abhpiray is the new student branch coordinator 
- Chanjief is the new membership development 

coordinator. 
- Kanwal returns to coordinating Women in Engineering 
- Sridhar is to take an “industry relations” role. 
- Achinthya and Fangfang are now part of the committee. 
 

 
 
 

6 

Resolutions 
 
Continue for a further year the current practise of making a 
membership grant available to postgraduate students who 
are involved in a committee role or present at the 
postgraduate event. 
 

 
 
Moved as accepted (Murray, seconded 
by Donald) 

7 

Other Business (miscellaneous discussions) 
 
Student members should upgrade to graduate student 
members so they can vote. Senior committee members who 
are not Senior Member should consider becoming one. 
 
Richard created a list of all events organised by the Section 
that we need to keep up to date. This should be reminded at 
each committee meeting. 
 
Several members suggested that this year’s AGM fees should 
all be covered by the Section. For future years, there should 
be a $500 cap. 

 
 

 


























